
1/27/23, 3:34 PM Lee-Scott Academy Mail - Dr. Cox Wants You to Know

https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0/?ik=268c016afe&view=pt&search=all&permthid=thread-f%3A1756212796887617311&simpl=msg-f%3A1756212796887617311 1/2

Austin Scott <ascott@lee-scott.org>

Dr. Cox Wants You to Know
1 message

Stan Cox <scox@lee-scott.org> Fri, Jan 27, 2023 at 3:30 PM
Reply-To: scox@lee-scottl.org
To: ascott@lee-scott.org

Dear Lee-Scott Families,

I want you to know that on Tuesday, January 31 at 6:00pm, I will give the annual State of the School Address. We will
meet in the cafetorium.  There is much to celebrate, and as we look forward, there is much about which we can be
excited. I look forward to sharing some thoughts and observations about the state of Lee-Scott Academy. In a word, the
state of LSA is strong! During the address, I will cover important topics such as admissions, enrollment, finances,
technology, communication, facilities and grounds and strategic planning. At the conclusion of prepared remarks, there
will be time to answer questions. Please make sure to make plans to attend. 

I want you to know that congratulations are in order for our Junior Varsity Boys’ and Girls’ Basketball teams. They are the
AISA 3A State JV Basketball Champions!! Saturday was a great day of fun. Both teams played extremely well. Our
coaches, Corye Harrison and William Johnson, and their assistant coaches had our teams well prepared for the
tournament. Congratulations, JV Teams! By the way, we have ordered the “2023” year decals for your banners in the gym!

I want you to know that this week we had our first chapel services of 2023. The lower school and upper school had their
own chapel service that was designed just for them. Each school had voiced prayers, read scripture, and sang praise
songs. The Lower School heard a message from the Lower School Principal, Dr. Martin-Smith. Dr. Martin-Smith reminded
us to be the light to those around us and that we don’t have to be a preacher or a pastor to share the love of Jesus with
our friends and family. The Upper School students had their own version of “Ask Jeff.” Dr. Jeff Meyers, Senior Pastor of
First Baptist Church Opelika, brought a message about relationships - how the Lord views those relationships and how
they can affect our lives as we journey through life. It was a special morning on campus!

I want you to know that our IT Department hosted informational sessions on Cyber Safety for our parents. During the
session, Mr. Kyle Christian and Mr. Chandler Henderson, provided tips and suggestions how we as parents can keep our
children safe while using technology at school and home. Thank you both for helping us with our school technology needs
and helping us parents manage the ever-evolving world of technology!

I want you to know that ESPN visited LSA at last night’s home basketball games against Glenwood. Not really, but you
would have thought we were hosting an ESPN GameDay event in our very own gym. The student section and our fans
were pumped as we cheered on our Warriors! It was an awesome night. It was exciting to see (and hear) our student
section full (and overflowing). Let’s plan to have an “Instant Replay” at the Regional Basketball Tournament next week,
then on to the Elite 8 Basketball Games on February 6 and 7, and again as we advance to the Final 4 and to the state
championship games on February 10! Upper School parents: be on the lookout for more information about the dates,
times and locations of the games.

I want you to know that every day is a great day at LSA!

 

Have a great weekend!

Go Warriors!

Dr. Stan Cox
Head of School

In the same way, let your light shine before others, that they may see your good deeds and glorify your Father in heaven.
Matthew 5:16
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Lee-Scott Academy would like to continue connecting with you via email. If you prefer to be removed from our list, please contact Lee-Scott
Academy directly. To stop receiving all email messages distributed through our SchoolMessenger service, follow this link and confirm:
Unsubscribe

SchoolMessenger is a notification service used by the nation's leading school systems to connect with parents, students and staff through
voice, SMS text, email, and social media.


